SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Monday 11th November 2013.

Present:  
   M Alen; Mrs L Coles; A Downing; A Harker; J Nicholas; M Taylor; Ms E J Waller;  

            
   P Whitaker (Chairman); G Winter
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Chief Officer) and Sophie Herman (Day Lewis, Yeovil).
1.   Apologies for Absence – Mrs F Norman.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of proceedings.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – None.
5. Roles of Chairman and Vice Chairman – 

PW explained his position with regard to work commitments, and stated that he wished to either step down from the role, or to share the “front line” duties that went with the job.  It was agreed to discuss further under AOB.  Further discussion took place concerning Members flexibility and remuneration for time spent on LPC business.  

6. Minutes of the Executive Meeting held on 22nd October – 

There was no further news about appointing the LPN Chairman.  Members expressed concern lest the LPN become Avon centric.

7. Correspondence – 

a) Jenny Scott – AH elaborated on Jenny Scott’s role and the Committee noted the contents of her email.
b) Ian Mullan (Local Area Team) – NWA explained the problems which we faced, in common with Avon LPC, concerning recognition of the LPC as the representative body for Somerset Community Pharmacy.  Ian was endeavouring to get action from his superiors on this point.
c) Correspondence from Axbridge Pharmacy – The IT problems suffered by this pharmacy were noted, and it was observed that the Contractor was doing all that he could to solve what was an individual problem, and not one that was within the remit of the LPC.  NWA to respond to Axbridge Pharmacy accordingly.
d) Monitoring Visits – Ian Mullan and David Ward.  Agreed to discuss the outcomes of these at the January meeting.

8. Budget/Cash Flow – 

NWA reported on the current bank balance which appeared to be in a healthy condition.
9. Development and Liaison Officer Report – 

A copy of this is attached to the minutes.  It was noted that no publicity material had been produced concerning the seasonal flu vaccinations.  It was hoped to pick up patients who had missed out on surgery vaccinations, although it was unlikely that GPs would provide this information as they appeared to view Community Pharmacy as the competition.  It was suggested that maybe pharmacies could contact relevant patients from their data bases.  MT to create a template crib sheet for identifying patients.  
Error reporting – Agreed to put this in the Newsletter, having removed the reference to litigation.

Shaun Green’s priority list for MURs – There was a strong feeling that this should be followed up as an audit to demonstrate the value offered by Community Pharmacy.  MT to contact the Area Team for further action.

10. Healthy Living Pharmacies – 

This item was postponed owing to the unavailability of Mark Stone.  

11. Minor Ailments – 
LC had made a presentation to the Medicines Management meeting which she made available to the Committee.  A list of accredited pharmacies was required urgently from the LAT.  MT was chasing up the LAT.  It was agreed that, not withstanding the posters being displayed in GP practices, it was essential for local pharmacies to engage with their GP surgeries.  

12. Dementia – 

LC ran through her presentation and details of the CPPE course.  LC intended to take a bid to Shaun Green who was very keen for Pharmacy to play a role with a view to getting funding.  LC also hoped to offer training to GP practices.  

13. Health and Wellbeing Board – 

NWA advised the Committee of the HWB ten priorities which appear of the document “Plan on a Page 2013 to 2015”, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  NWA also advised Members that each County Councillor had an allocated budget of £5,000, which needed to be used by the end of February.  This budget was available for any reasonable purpose/idea which promoted health and wellbeing.  

14. Short Term Strategy – 

See item 2 of the Liaison and Development Officer’s report.  

15. Report of Applications Sub Committee – No new applications received.
16. PLDP and PSG Report – 
No pharmacy issues were on the agendas for discussion, hence RM did not attend the meeting.

17. LPC Conference – 
NWA reported on the four topics that were discussed at the Conference.  The Committee congratulated LC and RM, as their well prepared entry for the PSNC Dementia Challenge received a highly commended award, which consisted of a free subscription/access to Pharmaoutcomes to assist with developing the project.

18. CCA Report – AD agreed to do this. 
19. Dates and Places of Next Meetings – 

It was agreed that the full Committee should meet on 15th January 2014 and 11th March 2014 at Ash House Hotel.  Both these meetings to commence at 9.30am.  A meeting of the Executive Committee will take place at Huntswell House, West Lydford on 18th December 2013 at 7.15pm.

20. Any Other Business – 

a) LETB Contact – LC agreed to investigate this.

b) University of Bath Link – It was felt that this could be a useful way of getting students to analyse data.  AH agreed to take up with Jenny Scott and advise further.  

c) Supervised Consumption – It was noted that at present there were only 90 claimants and AH agreed to enquire if the list could be shared with the LPC.  

d) Chairman’s Role – See 5 above.  Agreed that the Executive Committee would look at all the Officer roles and remuneration available for work done by Members.  Input from all Members should be sent to NWA prior to the Executive meeting on 18th December.  
